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A BRIEF HISTORY OF THE SOLAR SYSTEM 

By Tycho Hashoone 

1. Leaving the Earth 

Space exploration started nearly a thousand years ago in the 1950s, 
but early spaceflights were limited to brief visits to Earth’s moon and 
flybys of the other planets by primitive space probes. By the 21st 
century, most people on Earth saw space exploration as too 
expensive. Only the governments of Earth’s many nations had 
enough money to pay for real exploration, and they faced too many 
problems at home. 

The spread of fusion power, desalinization technology and in vitro 
ranching helped some of the problems that had been so terrible in the 
early 2000s. Those technologies helped the people of Earth recover 
after the Mianyang Asteroid Strike of 2082 and the Long Dark that it 
caused. The companies that had profited from them helped each 
other on research to keep the planet safe from future asteroid strikes 
and joined together for manned explorations of Mars. That was the 
first step of their plan to colonize the red planet and turn it into a new 
home for humanity. 
 
Humanity’s real exploration of the solar system began with the 
founding of the Beringia, L’Anse and San Salvador settlements on 
Mars in 2102. Back on Earth, three huge events -- the World 
Parliamentary Accords, the Great Synod and the Carta Mercatura ‒ 
brought about a new era of peace. The Parliamentary Accords united 
Earth’s major national powers. The Great Synod brought together the 
key teachings of its religious faiths. And the Carta Mercatura merged 
its dominant corporations. These amazing years led to Unification 
Day on Feb. 2, 2122. That’s when Abdullah Bao Brin was crowned 
Menes I, Regent of the United Parliaments, Defender of the Faiths 
and Director of the Commercial Commonwealth. Despite occasional 
problems, Earth has been united ever since then. 
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But back to Mars. It was made an official colony of Earth in 2233 but 
“wildcat” settlers were already traveling through the Martian outback 
and starting to explore the asteroids too, looking to make money by 
finding minerals and water. They used cheap, portable fusion 
generators and solar collectors to set up homesteads, either by 
themselves or with other settlers who had the same ideas they did 
about religion or other things. Most of these pioneers died, and 
people still find graves and wrecked homesteads on moons and 
asteroids. But some of them survived, and when other people heard 
about their discoveries they wanted to become pioneers too. 

Earth tried to control the wildcat settlers of Mars. They gave them 
money to settle in places they wanted them to go, and they also 
refused to let them go other places, sometimes taking their land away 
if they disobeyed. Terraforming of Mars began in 2237, making the 
planet habitable the way it is today. But it also led to Mars’s lichens 
and underground fungi colonies going extinct. They started 
terraforming Venus in the late 2400s, but people still can’t live there 
and probably won’t be able to for hundreds of years more.  

In the asteroids, Earth gave a survey charter to the GlobalRex 
Corporation. That was a document that gave GlobalRex money to 
find places with mineral wealth and where people could settle and 
found new colonies. Vesta was colonized in 2294 and became a 
center for mining and extracting ore. People also colonized Flora, 
Pallas and Ceres in the 2200s and 2300s.  

Pt. 2 Explorations and a Rebellion 

The asteroids turned out to be rich in minerals and chemicals, and 
Earth spent a lot more money on exploration and colonization. 
GlobalRex set up scientific stations, refueling depots and roadsteads, 
which probes and ore haulers needed so they could go deeper into 
space and start exploring the moons of the outer solar system. 
Exploration like that led to lots of legal fights with wildcat miners and 
sometimes real fights too. 
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It was a boom, but Mars got left out. There weren’t very many 
valuable minerals to find, and the terraforming was going really slow. 
Also, Earth stopped helping out with money for settlers and projects 
on the planet. Because of that, more and more settlers to Mars came 
from groups on Earth that wanted to live apart from others. For a 
while Earth even used Mars as a penal colony. All this led in the early 
2300s to the tough Martian settlers beginning to think of themselves 
as independent from Earth. 

By the late 2300s those explorations of the moons of Jupiter, Saturn 
and Uranus were finished. There was a lot to find. Lots of moons had 
mineral wealth or lots of water, both in surface ice and in subcrustal 
oceans like the one we have on Callisto. On Ganymede the explorers 
found extensive deposits of precious metals, and on Tethys they 
found big reserves of water. But no moon was as valuable as Titan, 
which had oceans full of hydrocarbons. People on Earth must have 
been amazed, because on Earth most hydrocarbons were beneath 
the crust, and humanity did a lot of environmental damage by 
extracting them starting in the 1800s.  

The colonization of the outer solar system began with bases (that 
became colonies) on Cybele, Hygiea Hygeia and Hermione in the 
asteroid belt. After that, they picked Ganymede as the base of 
operations for collecting the Jupiter system’s resources and planning 
how to exploit Titan, Tethys and Enceladus. 

The Royal Colony of Ganymede was established on November 11, 
2429, and colonies quickly sprang up on Callisto, Europa and Io too. 
Those first Jupiter colonists were incredibly brave -- Jupiter might be 
the most dangerous place in the solar system, because its 
magnetosphere creates lots of radiation. To protect themselves 
against it, the colonists settled on the dark sides of our moons, using 
them as protection. Our ancestor Gregorius Hashoone was one of 
those colonists. He came to Callisto from Earth with his family in 2449 
and established a mine and homestead, which he called Darklands.  
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In some ways colonization was easier on Europa, because there you 
could establish settlements under the ice and be protected from 
radiation. Scientists on Europa found out that the things probes had 
told them were true. Europa had a healthy ecosystem around 
“smokers,” which are undersea mountains that formed around hot 
magma vents. The areas around these smokers warmed the water, 
letting giant worms, shellfish, brachiopods, armored fish and other 
Europan lifeforms live comfortably. The smokers were also incredibly 
rich in mineral deposits that came up from the deep beneath the 
crust. One problem the early colonists had on Europa was how to get 
at those minerals without hurting the living things. 

While Earth was spending money to discover things about the outer 
solar system, the settlers on Mars had decided they wanted to be 
independent. In 2421 they decided to found a new government, which 
they called the Sultanate of Mars. Earth ignored them, because it 
didn’t really care about Mars anymore when there were minerals and 
fuel to take around Jupiter and Saturn.  

For years Jupiter’s colonists were happy to work as partners with 
Earth. But eventually the partnership became unfair. Earth wouldn’t 
let Jovian colonists be represented in the regional parliaments, spent 
less money on things we needed, and passed laws imposing heavy 
taxes on any raw materials that the Jovian colonists sent places 
except Earth. Earth wanted to control everything, which wasn’t fair, 
and Jovians were getting tired of it. 

Problems were happening in the asteroids, too. The Jovian colonists 
were exploring them too, and making money for their colonies. In the 
2540s Earth began reminding people about that GlobalRex charter, 
and used it to take away many prospectors’ claims in the asteroids. 
They took mines away from their owners, even if they’d owned them 
for years, and gave them to GlobalRex. That made people really 
angry, and some of them became pirates, attacking ships from Earth 
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and Earth’s bases. In 2551 Earth established the Royal Navy and 
Customs Force.  

It seems funny now, but then many Jovian colonists were happy 
about the Royal Navy ‒ pirates in the asteroids were capturing Jovian 
ore-haulers too. But pretty soon they hated to see the Navy’s 
customs cutters when they were on the spacelanes between Jupiter 
and the asteroids, because they knew the Navy was a threat to them.  

In 2589 a group of the most important colonists from Jupiter wrote a 
document called the Europa Manifesto and sent Hans Janney to 
Earth as their special delegate. King Valentin III’s ministers refused to 
meet Janney, so he stayed on Earth and waited for something called 
an open session of Parliament, where no one could stop him from 
giving the Manifesto to His Majesty. When Earth refused to even 
admit they had received the Manifesto, Janney and the other 
colonists wrote a new document. The Declaration of the Jovian Union 
was signed on July 4, 2590, and Janney was the Union’s first 
president. We were free!	  	  	  	  

Pt. 3 The Trans-Jovian Wars 

The first members of the Jovian Union were what we call the Galilean 
Moons ‒ Ganymede, Callisto, Europa and Io. The Union immediately 
said it also owned the asteroids 624 Hektor, 617 Patroclus, 911 
Agamemnon and 1172 Aeneas, and it said Earth wasn’t allowed to 
tax Jovian trade or inspect Jovian ships. 

Earth ignored all that, and in 2592 the Trans-Jovian War began after 
Valentin III sent Navy warships to force Jovian ships to stop for 
inspections. (We now call this war the First Trans-Jovian War for 
reasons I’ll write about in a minute.) The Jovian Union was ready ‒ it 
was already building warships at Ganymede. But it only had a few 
ships available, and so it signed up privately held ships as irregulars, 
using those ships to guard Jovian convoys and later to raid Earth 
shipping because their warships had seized Jovian cargos. Later the 
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Jovian Union issued letters of marque to the irregulars, making them 
the first privateers.  

The Martian Accords of 2597 ended the First Trans-Jovian War, 
although Earth still said that Jupiter belonged to it. After the war, 
prospectors from Earth and the Jovian Union poured into the asteroid 
belt along with wildcats. Lots of rich claims were found, which led to 
an economic boom that made people on Earth, the Galilean moons 
and the major asteroids very rich. This was also a time when piracy 
spread rapidly through the solar system. Pirate gangs, most of which 
had hideouts somewhere in the asteroid belt, plagued shipping from 
Mars all the way to Uranus.  

In the 2620s new independence movements started up all across the 
solar system. In 2618 Ceres, which was booming, declared 
independence. Then it joined the minor planets Vesta and Pallas to 
form something called the Dawn Confederation in 2626. Meanwhile, 
the Jovian Union started talking to the moons of Saturn and Uranus 
and the asteroids Hermione, Hilda and Cybele about joining the 
Union. 

To Earth this was intolerable and had to stop. Earth started by 
backing rebels on Mars, and in 2627 they overthrew the Sultanate, 
which started the Martian Civil Wars. Those ended in 2631 ‒ the 
rebels won and set up the Cantons of Mars, which were independent 
but did what Earth told them to. In 2628, Queen Eva I’s ministers 
wrote two very important documents. The first document was called 
the Kirkwood Doctrine, and said that Earth’s territorial rights went 
from the Sun to the Kirkwood Gap in the outer asteroid belt. The 
second document was called the Commercial Writ, and it said that 
Earth would use the Navy to defend the rights of its corporations 
anywhere in the solar system. 

Both the Jovian Union and the Dawn Confederation said these 
doctrines were unfair and should be illegal. So Earth invaded Vesta in 
2628 and occupied it. When the dust settled, Pallas and Ceres still 
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said they were independent, no matter what the Kirkwood Doctrine 
said, but they gave up on the Dawn Confederation and stayed 
separate. But Vesta still belongs to Earth nearly three centuries later.  

The troubles on Mars and in the asteroid belt created great unrest, as 
pirates started to raid ships all over the solar system. The Jovian 
Union built more warships to protect its freighters, but it also hired 
privateers as auxiliaries. As things got worse between the Union and 
Earth, both sides started sending privateers after each other’s 
shipping. 

Unrest spread into the outer solar system as well, and guilds and 
trade collectives of Saturn and Uranus came to the Jovian Union 
looking for protection. Earth said it wouldn’t let deals like that happen, 
but it didn’t have enough warships to control what happened in the 
outer solar system. In 2647 the Jovian Union annexed the moons of 
Saturn and Uranus. Earth said the annexation was illegal because of 
the Commercial Writ, so the Union took control of all of Titan’s 
refinery operations. That led almost immediately to the Second 
Trans-Jovian War.  

The Second Trans-Jovian War lasted five years. It started with 
skirmishes in the asteroid belt. The Jovian Union won victories early, 
but couldn’t stand up to Earth’s economic and military power. More 
and more it needed to defend itself with not just privateers but pirates 
too. In 2649 the Jovian Union was badly defeated at Deepspace 
Margolis. Our ancestor Martin Luther Hashoone died there while on 
the Kuiper Centurion, which was our starship before the Shadow 
Comet. 

The Second Trans-Jovian War went on for three more years until the 
Cybele Accords in 2652. The Jovian Union got to keep Saturn and 
Uranus, but agreed to respect the interests of GlobalRex and Earth’s 
corporations not just at Saturn but everywhere in the Jovian Union. 
The deal set up joint ventures, which made the Jovian Union and the 
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Earth corporations partners based on how much each partner had 
contributed. 

People are still arguing about whether the Cybele Accords were a 
good idea or not. On the one hand, they meant the Union wouldn’t 
get invaded by Earth’s military. But on the other hand, the Union now 
had to cooperate with the Earth corporations on every moon and 
asteroid, and those corporations had a lot of power. You can fight an 
enemy warship, but how do you fight money? 

In the early 2700s there was another boom for the solar system after 
prospectors discovered the New Potosi platinum claim in the Hildas. 
At the same time, scouts from Earth and the Jovian Union were 
exploring the outer solar system past Uranus. Triton was colonized by 
a group of independent scouts in 2731, and people still use it as the 
jumping-off point for expeditions that go all the way to the edge of the 
Oort cloud.	  

Pt. 4 The Third Trans-Jovian War 

Beginning in the 2750s, Earth and the Jovian Union started arguing 
again. The first signs of trouble came on Titan and were about how to 
divide up the money from the hydrocarbons being pumped there. 
That led to a bigger fight about Europa. Our settlers said Earth’s 
corporations were destroying smokers, which was killing the sea life 
just like had happened in the Martian extinctions. The Jovian Union 
didn’t want that to happen, so it declared Europa a protectorate in 
2767. New colonists were forbidden to go there, economic 
development stopped, and the people who lived there were told they 
had to leave the moon within 50 years. 

Earth argued about that with the Jovian Union in the courts on Ceres. 
But it also started bullying Jovian warships and stopping merchant 
ships, claiming it needed to search them because of security and 
corporate espionage. In 2776 the two sides started to fight the Third 
Trans-Jovian War. The fighting stopped in 2778 after Jovian forces 
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won a daring victory over an Earth flotilla at Hygiea Hygeia. In 2779 
the secret Ceres Messages stopped the war, though no peace treaty 
was signed. That means that actually Earth and the Jovian Union are 
still at war today. 

In 2795 Earth stopped commissioning privateers and said the Jovian 
Union should do the same and pass laws against piracy. The Union 
refused, thinking that wasn’t fair ‒ in all three wars with Earth 
privateers and pirate captains had been very important to its defense. 
In the 2800s, the two governments continued to argue and  
occasionally fight.  

Earth tried to blame things pirates did on the Jovian Union, but it had 
to explain some of the things that corporations like GlobalRex did. In 
2852, subsidiaries of GlobalRex were caught running secret work 
camps in an asteroid cluster known as the Tumbles. People had said 
for years that there were camps like that, but nobody had believed 
them. Now everyone knew it was true. They found more camps like 
that over the next few years, which forced Earth’s ministries to close 
them. It also got people talking about legal asteroid factories run by 
Earth corporations, where people had to live and work to pay off huge 
debts they owed. 

In the 2870s Earth decided it was time to stop piracy once and for all. 
So it sent pirate hunters out in the asteroid belt on search-and-
destroy missions, and it brought up piracy in the courts whenever it 
could. In 2882 a group of Jupiter pirates were destroyed at 624 
Hektor by a fleet of Earth warships, which made the Jovian Union 
look bad. After that the Union agreed to outlaw piracy, but it wouldn’t 
outlaw privateering. In fact, several of the pirate captains who had 
been in that battle got letters of marque and became privateers 
working for the Jovian Union. 
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